
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross 

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 +  

www.pothc.org + www.facebook.com/pothcnesconset 

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST 

Monday—Thursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION 

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.—4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM 

Baptisms are generally celebrated twice each month 

 at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish Office for more 

information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS 

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time - January 21, 2018 

 Come and pray with us! 

1988 - 2018 
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We are here for you! 

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Kathleen Reid 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Ms. Patricia Gyscek 
Co-Coordinators of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Elizabeth Shea 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Mr. Salvatore Finocchiaro 
Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

PASTORAL TEAM 

PASTORAL STAFF 

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Gerald Farrell 
Mr. Vincent Matula 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mrs. Mary Pannone 
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of January 21st, 9AM Mass 

Mon.  Bill Doughty 

Tue.  Diane Lasak 

Wed.  Astrid Lopez (living) 

Thu.  Victor Lamarque 
 

Saturday, January 27th, 5 PM Mass 

Michael A. Fahey, Anthony Michael Fahey,  

Joann Galgano, Tom Hughes 
 

Sunday, Jan. 28th, 4th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

8:00 AM  Roman Kosiba 

9:30 AM  People of the Parish 

11:30 AM  Eileen Dean, Giuseppe Pellitteri,  

     Joseph Gravagne, Frances Weber 

New Life  
in Christ 
New Life  
in Christ 

Scripture Readings for January 28, 2018 
 

 +     Deuteronomy 18:15-20 

 +    1 Corinthians 7:32-35 

 +    Mark 1:21-28 

Mrs. Barbara Shipman 
P/T Asst. to the Pastor 

 

Remembering Our Sick 
 

Please pray for the sick of our parish, their  

families and caregivers: 
 

Paul Malley 
 

If you would like to have the name of your 

loved one listed for 4 weeks in our prayers for 

the sick, please contact the Parish Office at 631

-265-2200 or email to pothc@optonline.net .  

Celebrants for Next Weekend’s Masses 

    January 27th/28th 
  

   5:00 PM Fr. Frank Eisele 

   8:00 AM Fr. Frank 

   9:30 AM Fr. Michael 

  11:30 AM Fr. Michael 
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Happy 30th Anniversary 
by Father Michael 

  Anniversaries can be a beautiful time to reflect on the past, affirm the present and 
vision for the future.  We often think of anniversaries associated with marriage.  It 
can be a time for couples to be deeply appreciative of what they share.  For Holy 
Cross it is not quite a marriage we are celebrating, but it is in fact relationships that 
become a source of our lives: relationships with one another and relationships with 
our Lord.   
 
  Today gives us reason to look back over all that has happened during these thirty 
years.  The realization of how many people have shared in moments of faith is 
beyond measure.  We can figure out how many baptisms and marriages we have 
had, and there is something interesting in those statistics.  But, the depth of how 
this parish has touched the lives of individuals will go far beyond facts and figures.    
For many, the richness of God’s mercy and kindness has been found in much 
gentler ways; a feeling of welcome, a gesture of friendship, or a quiet prayer is often 
the touchstone for people encountering the presence of God.   
 
  Sharing in the birth of a parish is a unique opportunity that not every Catholic will 
experience.  Some of you happened to be in the right place at the right time thirty 
years ago when Bishop McGann announced the formation of three new parishes.  
I’m sure there was an array of reactions from excitement, to uncertainty, and 
perhaps a bit of sadness if you were being asked to move from your former parish.  
But, slowly and surely this community came together under the leadership of Fr. Bill 
and Fr. Joe.  It sounds like it was an epic journey of hard work, laughter and 
growing with one another.  The foundation of this parish continues to remain strong 
in allowing this community to be a place where the joy and mystery of our Lord is 
encountered.   
 
  A unique dynamic of parish life is that many people stay a lifetime, but the pastors 
who lead the parish come and go.  I have been blessed to be part of this community 
for over four years.  I am the fourth pastor to shepherd this community.  There is no 
place I would rather be.  The more I come to know the good people of Holy Cross 
the more my appreciation for this parish grows.  It is a blessing on days like this to 
realize how blessed we are.  May God continue to lead and empower this 
community with His many blessings. 
 
  P.S. Do you know the traditional gift for the 30

th
 Anniversary?  Your friendly local 

oyster can help you.  It is the pearl, a precious creation of nature that continues to 
grow in beauty as time passes.   
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MEMORIES 

Deacon Owen Farley 
Msgr. Robert Thelen 

Faith- 

filled 

servants 
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YESTERDAY TO TODAY 

Raintree Irrigation 

...Office and Staff  

meetings held here 

 

...and 

dwellings 

Cleary 

School for 

the Deaf 

...Masses 

and 

Sacraments 

held  here 

Father Michael  

Deacon Ralph 

Our Present Home and Leadership 
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Hello Everyone!  Are you in high school?  Do you want to make new 

friends as you play fun games?  Do you want to build more of an 

understanding about yourself and your faith?  If you answered "Yes!" 

to any of those questions, then you MUST check out the Holy Cross 

Youth Group!  You will be glad you did!  

 

If you made your Confirmation, then come with a friend and check out the wonderful 

opportunities the Youth Group has for you!  The Holy Cross Youth Group is the perfect 

opportunity for you to continue to grow in your faith and build relationships with others in the 

parish.  Here are our upcoming youth events!  Take a look:  
 

 Sunday, 1/21: Youth Night 6-8 PM in the Atrium!   

 

 Sunday, 1/28:  Youth Night 6-8 PM in the Atrium! 
 

So, if you are thinking about coming to the Church to see what we are all about, do it!  You will 

not regret it.  Come with a friend or family member, and join us as we continue to grow in the 

endless love of Christ.  If you have any questions or concerns, or if you are thinking about 

joining us and you would like more information, then please do not hesitate to contact Sal 

Finocchiaro, Coordinator of Youth Ministries, at hcyouthgroup15@gmail.com or call the Parish 

Office!  Thank you! 

Special Collection - This weekend, at the offertory we will also be collecting for our Regional 
Schools. Thank you for your support of this important collection! 

YOUTH GROUP 

MIDN Jonathan A. Goohs Jr., USNA, a parishioner of Holy Cross who served as a Junior 

Lector, is taking a trip for spiritual advancement in the Catholic religion.  For more 

information on Jonathan’s trip please visit  http://www.focusonline.org/goto/JonathanGoohs 

PARISH NEWS 

DRVC School of Missionary Disciples is a two year process of personal, intellectual, spiritual and 
pastoral formation for adult Catholics that offers an exciting, integrated approach to discipleship 
through instruction, prayer, faith sharing and the development of leadership skills.  Here are the 
upcoming Information Sessions: 
Seminary of the Immaculate Conception, Huntington - Sunday, February 4th, at 2PM  
St. Rosalie, Hampton Bays - Sunday, February 4th, at 2PM 
Our Lady of Mount Carmel, Patchogue - Wednesday, February 7th, at 7:30PM 
For more information contact Maria Elaina Barbieri at 516-678-5800 x540 or mbarbieri@drvc.org or 
visit www.drvc-faith.org/adult-formation 

mailto:hcyouthgroup15@gmail.com
http://www.focusonline.org/goto/JonathanGoohs
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CATHOLIC CHARITIES 
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A  BIT OF HISTORY  

Our building is a symbol of what our parish is all about.  It is meant to be a place 
of warmth and welcome, a place where people on the journey of faith can find a  
home, a place where that faith can be both nurtured and challenged, a place where 
our relationship with Christ can be deepened through the sacraments and through  
our contacts and fellowship with one another. 
 
The experience of the Worship Center is meant to begin as one turns off Nichols 
Road.  The entrance driveway brings you into the trees that speak of the beauty of 
God’s creation and up the hill on the top of which stands our Parish home where we 
come for nourishment and peace. 
 
Virtually all of the sculptures that adorn our Church were crafted by the hands of 
Father Harold Buckley.  But, it was more than just Fr. Buckley’s hands that created 
these masterpieces, it was his heart, his soul and above all his understanding of just 
what the Parish of the Holy Cross is and what it would be for generations to come. 
 

As you enter the outdoor atrium, you are greeted by the statue 
of the Welcoming Christ.  This piece which was created and 
sculpted by Fr. Buckley captures part of the essence of our 
parish spirit.  Fr. Buckley writes of this statue: 
 
“We greet you in the name and out of the energy of Jesus 
Christ.  The WHOLE community of this building, dedicated to 
his Holy Cross, want you to know the same welcome the 
children knew when he blessed them; or the disciples felt 
when he fed them in the fields; or the warmth the couple and 
their guests at Cana experienced because Jesus and his 
Mother were there … The first and most obvious thing is the 
gesture:  clearly it should be one of welcome… of offering this 
building for your stay, your use, your comfort, your peace - in 

a word for the nourishment of your body and soul … On a tray beside Him we see 
the bread sliced and ready to feed the many levels of our life; the grapes, some 
whole for simple joys, and some already wine, 
crushed and pressed for greater celebrations.   
ALL these happen in this building.” 
 
As you enter the front door, you can glance down 
the ambulatory at the tabernacle which is 
positioned between the daily chapel and the main 
Worship Area.  As you proceed forward, you come 
into a large open space which is the inner atrium.  

The Welcoming Christ 

The Inner Atrium 

Continued on next page 



9 

Our parishioners enjoy gathering before and after liturgy to “catch up” with friends 
and neighbors and to experience the fellowship which is celebrated sacramentally 
inside.  The skylights above this area are meant to give the message:  Welcome into 
God’s house; this is where we meet Jesus the Light.  This large area is also used for 
many different groups during the week. 
 
As you enter the Worship Area, the first thing you come upon is 
the Baptismal Font with the flowing waters which signify the 
“living water” that Christ offers to all of us.  Baptism is our “door” 
into God’s family.  Every time we come to Christ in the 
Eucharist, we come through Baptism.  We bless ourselves with 
this baptismal water and mark ourselves anew with the sign in 
which we were baptized - the sign of the cross. 
 
Standing by the baptismal font is the Paschal Candle which 
reminds us that we are invited to share in the light of Christ 
which shone on Easter morning.  The prayer of the Easter Vigil 
captures the meaning of the Paschal candle:  “May all who are 
buried with Christ in the Death of Baptism rise also with Him to 
the newness of life.”  This prayer takes on special meaning at funerals when the 
baptismal water is sprinkled on the casket at the door of the Church. 
 
The baptismal font is at the base of one of the columns which supports the roof.  On 
the front of this column is the ambry which is a small chest containing sacred oils 
blessed by the Bishop on Holy Thursday.  The oil of the Catechumens and the 
sacred chrism are used in Baptism and Confirmation; the oil of the sick is used to 
offer the healing of Jesus to the bodies and spirits of those who are suffering from 
illness. 
 
As you look upward you see that the roof of the Worship Area stands on four 
columns in the form of a cross.  The columns are shaped in tree-like patterns to echo 
the beautiful trees outside which are visible through the glass behind the main altar 
and also on the sides of the Worship Area.  The tree-like columns are also meant to 
remind us of the “tree of the cross” on which Jesus gave His life for us and in so 
doing invited us to give our lives as gifts to others.  The cross of Jesus after which 
our parish is named is truly the “Tree of Life.”   
 
The crucifix over the main altar was sculpted by Fr. Buckley and it symbolizes the 
heart of our Christian faith.  It is a reminder of both Good Friday and Easter morning.  
The cross itself is clear acrylic to allow the light to pass through it as a reminder that 
the wood of the cross has been transformed by the light of the Resurrection.  The 

Baptismal Font 

Continued on next page 

A  BIT OF HISTORY continued 
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figure of Christ is rising.  Jesus is gesturing with one hand 
toward the Father and with the other hand he gestures toward 
the Eucharist and the people who celebrate the Eucharist by 
living His death and Resurrection everyday. 
 
The white marble altar along with the marble ambo (pulpit) and 
marble lecturn are the signs of our worship.  Here we proclaim 
the Word of the Lord.  Here we remember and celebrate his life-
giving death and glorious Resurrection in the ancient symbols of 
bread and wine.  Here the community gathers to be empowered 
to bring the joy and peace of His Resurrection out to the world. 
 
Our connection to the Lord’s cross and Resurrection is 

symbolized by a stone from the area of Calvary in the Holy Land.  It is encased in a 
diamond-like pyramid which is beneath the main altar.  The stone gives us a 
symbolic link to the events in the life of our Lord out of which the Church was born. 
 
To the right of the main Worship Area is the daily 
Chapel.  The altar, designed and constructed as a 
work of love by one of our parishioners is made of 
inlaid wood and reflects the beauty of God’s 
creation which is visible just behind the altar.  The 
Chapel is named The Chapel of the Discipleship of 
the Blessed Virgin Mary.  When originally built, the 
chapel was simply referred to as “the daily Mass 
Chapel.”  Soon thereafter, the parishioners thought 
that it would be fitting to honor Mary and dedicate 
the chapel to her.   
 

Fr. Buckley’s most recent contribution to Holy Cross is the 
three panels which adorn the far wall of the chapel, each 
reminding us of an important event in the life of the Blessed 
Mother and of her discipleship of love, faith and trust in God.  
The sculptures are The Visitation, Pentecost, and  
The Wedding at Cana.   
 
The Visitation  (Luke 1:39-55) - In the foreground, Mary is seen 
meeting with her cousin Elizabeth who is six months with her 
child, St. John the Baptist.  In the distance is a portrayal of the 
Angel Gabriel coming to Mary as he said the words “Hail, full of 
grace, the Lord is with thee.” 

Altar in the Chapel 

A  BIT OF HISTORY continued 

The Visitation 

Continued on next page 
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Pentecost (Acts 2:1-4) - Fr. Buckley’s depiction of the birthday 
of the Church shows Mary and the other disciples receiving 
the gifts of the Holy Spirit, enabling them to go out and 
continue the mission of Jesus.  “They were all filled with the 
Holy Spirit.” 
 
 
 
 

 
The Wedding at Cana (John 2:1-12) - This sculpture depicts 
Mary instructing the waiters to “Do as He tells you” after which 
Jesus, although questioning His mother’s purpose, 
transformed six large urns of water into the finest wine served 
at the wedding feast. 
 
 
 
 

Throughout this series of chapel sculptures, Fr. Buckley reminds us of Mary’s faith 
and trust in the Son of God and her discipleship, even at times when that faith must 
have truly been tested.  The serenity found in our chapel, brings that same faith to 
those who visit. 
 
Standing between the chapel and the main Worship Area is the tabernacle.  This 
piece by Fr. Buckley uses the story of the Risen Christ on the road to Emmaus as its 
theme.  It is also made of clear acrylic.  We are reminded that just as the disciples, 
we recognize Him in one another especially when we gather for the breaking of 
bread.  The sanctuary lamp which is near the tabernacle is made up of the figures of 
many angels who signify the divine presence, and the lamp shines with light to 
remind us of the “bread of angels” which is always present for our communal and 
personal prayer. 

 
 

May our loving Lord continue to guide us, may we always remember 
how much we have been given, and may the Spirit inspire us to know 
how we can truly share the blessings of this house of God with others. 

A  BIT OF HISTORY continued 

Pentecost 

The Wedding at Cana 
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CASH CALENDAR 
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Sunday, January 21st       11:30 AM 

 30TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION  Worship Area 
 YOUTH NIGHT        6-8PM Atrium  
  

Monday, January 22nd           7:00 PM 

 LEVEL 5 CATECHIST MEETING   Atrium 

      

Tuesday, January 23rd           10:00 AM 

 IN STITCHES         Fr. Joe Room  
      

Wednesday, January 24th      7:30 PM 

 BAPTISM PREP         Fr. Joe Room 
 LEVEL 6 CATECHIST MTG.   7PM Atrium 
      

Thursday, January 25th      11:00 AM 

 MOMS’ GROUP         Sacristy  
 LEVEL 7 CATECHIST MTG.   7PM Atrium  
 

Saturday, January 27th      10:00 AM 

 WOMEN’S ENRICHMENT     Fr. Joe Room 
 LEVEL 5 BIBLE BLESSING   5PM Worship Area  
      

Sunday, January 28th       All Masses 

 LEVEL 5 BIBLE BLESSING     Worship Area 
 PRAY THE ROSARY    10:30AM Chapel 
 YOUTH NIGHT        6-8PM Atrium  

MEETINGS THIS WEEK 

     Retreat in Assisi and visit to Rome:  June 15 – 25, 2018 

 
I have been giving a six day retreat in Assisi for the past 27 years.  Now that I am 
serving on the faculty of the North American College in Rome, I will offer this retreat 
for one last time. 
 
I wish to invite you to a special retreat in the footsteps of St. Francis and St. Clare in 
Assisi on  June 15 – 25, 2018.  I will give two conferences a day for six days in Assisi, 
with Mass each day in the various churches.  There is ample time for prayer and visiting the holy 
places.  The entire city of Assisi becomes the retreat house.  We will be staying at the Hotel Posta in 
Assisi.  We will then spend three days in Rome at Domus Carmelitana, not far from St. Peter’s.  For 
further information you can access the brochure at:  www.pilgrimages.com/frmcnamara 
 
All arrangements are being made by 206 Tours and you register through them.  You can call Chris at 
206 Tours: 800 206 8687 or email to: Chris@206tours.com   I look forward to sharing this with you. 

 

Fr. Jim McNamara  

LAST CHANCE, LAST RETREAT! 

Chris Tomlin 
 
 
 
What can take a dying man 
And raise him up to life again? 
What can heal the wounded soul? 
What can make us white as snow? 
What can fill the emptiness? 
What can mend our brokenness? Brokenness? 
Mighty, awesome, wonderful 
Is the holy cross 
Where the Lamb lay down His life 
To lift us from the fall 
Mighty is the power of the cross 
What restores our faith in God? 
What reveals the Father's love? 
What can lead the wayward home? 
What can melt a heart of stone? 
What can free the guilty ones? 
What can save and overcome? Overcome? 
Mighty, awesome, wonderful 
Is the holy cross 
Where the Lamb lay down His life 
To lift us from the fall 
Mighty is the power of the cross 

MIGHTY IS THE POWER  

OF THE CROSS 

http://www.pilgrimages.com/frmcnamara
mailto:Chris@206tours.com
https://www.google.com/search?q=Chris+Tomlin&stick=H4sIAAAAAAAAAONgVuLSz9U3MMzNKKswBADkopBkDgAAAA&sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwiAlcT9ldDYAhWG6lMKHTUyBU4QMQgqMAA
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